FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
1. Please can you advise the cost to parents of a school meal for primary aged children (age 4yo to 11yo) for the academic year 2023/2024 
Schools will agree their own price to charge parents for school meals for those who don’t qualify for funded school meals.  This is therefore information not held by the council under s1.1 of the FOI Act.
2. Please can you advise the cost to schools of a school meal for primary aged children (aged 4yo to 11yo) for the academic year 2023/2024 
Schools utilise a range of providers or opt to cook school meals in house.  Each School will have separate agreements and the pricing will be defined within that.  We do no hold information on what each school is charged for school meal provision. This is therefore information not held by the council under s1.1 of the FOI Act.
3. Please can you advise the income threshold for eligibility for free school meals for the academic year 2023/2024 
This information is accessible elsewhere under section 21 of the FOI Act. The eligibility criteria is listed on the Leicester city council website at: www.leicester.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals, as per the DfE guidance, which can be accessed at https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/free-school-meals-guidance-for-schools-and-local-authorities 
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
